BROCKHAM YOUTH COUNCIL
Minutes of Meeting – 13 Feb 2013
Who Came to the Meeting

Clare Ritchie


Ruth Hamilton
Glenn Knight


Ben Morey
Hilary Budd


Rufus Watson
Apologies

Celia Plumb


Callum Ritchie
Joshua Hamilton

Emily Budd

Tom Budd


Dylan Knight
Who Could Not Come 

Tim Hines
Christian Hamilton

What we did at the Meeting

1. Actions
Clare has spoken to the Village Hall committee who are working on a film night programme for later in the year.

Ruth explained that we will be having a display in the Strood Green Shop window probably after Easter.

Ruth is still waiting to speak to the Elizabeth Bailey Field Committee and the Parish Council about having an area for parkour in the recreational ground.
Ruth will speak to a kickboxing teacher about some taster sessions.

2. Permanent Skate Facilities

Clare told everyone how things were progressing for the site at the end of Wheelers Lane for skating. 
Again progress moves slowly forward. We now have a letter with ideas on what to put in a lease from Lady Hamilton’s estate. Brockham Parish Council are still deciding what they want to do about the lease and they are talking to Surrey County Council and Mole Valley District Council about what to do next.

Sadly the halfpipe ramp we were offered turned out to be in quite a poor state and it was not possible to move it without destroying it.
Some very good news is that the Jubilee Committee have given the Youth Council £1000 towards the skatepark project and this will pay the rent for the land for at least 10years.

3. Youth Café Update
The Halloween party at the Youth Café was a huge success with lots of young people there in some wild costumes. We also had lots of children visit for trick or treat with their parents.
Our thanks to Vinyl Staircase who played a brilliant acoustic set and to all the volunteers who helped decorate the club and run the Halloween activities.

Since Xmas we have been given a donation from Brockham Bonfire Committee of £300 which means we have enough money to run the youth café until Dec 2013.

4. Tabletennis

The table tennis club continues to go well and having two sessions has proved very successful. Our latest competition was a close contest for both sessions and our current champions are Lucas Woolley for Session 1 and James Stome retained his trophy for Session 2. 

The standard of play has improved so much that we are now planning a visit to play a neighbouring club in Reigate and our regular visitor from the Surrey County Team is taking a small group of young people for a evening of coaching after Easter.

5. Art Courses

Clare explained that the art club has now started on Mondays from 5.00-6.30pm at North Downs School. Arlene McKee was unable to run this course as planned and the Youth Council is very grateful to Lorna Wotton who stepped in at very short notice to run this.
So far the young people have had a go at pencil drawing, photography, printmaking and painting with acrylics  and oils. When the weather improves it is planned to some more messy activities outside.

Joshua Hamilton has asked whether wood carving could be included as an activity. Everyone thought that this might be a good thing to do as a workshop where we get in a specialist instructor. Specialist workshops is something that we might do over the summer holidays.

6. Fundraising

Clare told everyone that we had received a new grant from the national lottery Awards For All programme. The Youth Council has £4.5K to run 5 different activities which are:
· Hold a thank you party for all the volunteers who have helped us

· Set up a youth conservation group

· Weekly music/band practice sessions with a band concert night
· Archery project

· Fishing project

7. Chairman & Committee
Everyone talked about how to get some new people to join the committee. Some of the young people who were on the committee at the start are now 17 and have exams and other things to do. Some new people will have new ideas and everyone agreed it would be useful. We also need to get some more girls on the committee. 

It is also time for a new Chair to be elected. Everybody thanked Glenn for his hard work as Chair over the last year. Everyone is to think about whether they would like to be the next Chair.

Things the Chair has to do:

Come to the Committee meetings 4 times a year

Accept fundraising money from funders on behalf of the Youth Council
Be in press release photographs

Help with ideas for fundraising

Come along to activities we do.

8. AOB
Ben & Rufus asked if airsoft or paintball could be one of the activities that gets looked at next.
9. Date of the Next Meeting

The next meeting will be in May and we will send the date out to everyone and put it on the website. At this meeting we will elect a new Chair.
Things People Need to Do Before the Next Meeting

Everyone

Think about who would like to be the new Chair
Suggest some new people to ask to be on the committee
Clare
To recruit new committee members

To look at specialist workshops over the summer holidays
Ruth

To speak to the EBF Committee about pond clearing & having a parkour corner
To speak to kickboxing instructor about taster sessions

To organize the shop display with Joshua 
To set up the next meeting in May
